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DHOC

Greetings All,

I have had the fortunate opportunity in recent weeks to speak with ground, maritime and air trade
craftsmen at all ranks. Not surprisingly, there are a number of common themes and challenges being
presented to all on a daily basis. Also not surprisingly, many have just returned from or are preparing
to deploy to complex environments, always with an expectation that our tradesmen and officers will be
well equipped to meet the many military and technical tasks that await them. This expectation of
capability and confidence has been hard won over many years, and all those that have deployed, are on
deployment or have been identified to go, should reflect that they have contributed significantly to this
reputation. For those that have yet to go, the reality is that it is a matter of time.

All that said, one of the common themes remains the availability of RAEME personnel at unit level in
all three domains. This is clearly not a Defence specific issue, but one that we are critically aware of
and working with a number of agencies to address. This encompasses attraction, training, career
management, retention and re-engagement. You can be assured that the chain of command is well
aware that maintenance is a combat multiplier, and that the members of our corps who deliver this
capability remain vital to Army. The HOC Cell looks forward to continuing to receive feedback and
advice to contribute to our understanding of what it is that is impacting on you doing your business,
wherever that may be. MAJ John Haley's notebook is not yet full!

Arte et Marte

LTCOL Andrew Adams, DHOC
Andrew.adams@defence.gov.au Ph (02) 6055 4689




SO2 Corps

Greetings to all past and present corps members. 2006 is ending pretty much the way it started: very
quickly. Members of the corps are serving in a number of areas of operations around the globe as well
as contributing to additional commitments such as AACAP. Those not committed to these tasks may
well be on restitution, or lead up training to deploy. It is evident throughout these times of extreme
tempo, the spirit and camaraderie of our Crafties is not daunted. This was especially epitomised by the
lads that decided the HMAS Kanimbla would make a fine FRT wagon in Timor.

I will also take this opportunity to thank those members of the Corps that regularly take the time to
assist me in HOC tasks by offering comment and opinion across a wide gambit of issues. Whilst
feedback is often slow, rest assured that your input is being elevated to the appropriate level. In time
this should see some of the Corps long standing issues resolved, or at least acknowledged, by the
higher echelons. Your continued input is appreciated given the present tempo of operations.

RAEME Corps Seminar

This year the seminar theme is ‘MMM in Support of ADF Operations’ and will focus on the
employment of MMM in the maintenance of operational availability, in particular the user profiles
required by RAEME Officers and soldiers of all ranks. It is requested that you make every effort to
attend to offer your opinion towards what will eventually be the Corps’ position on the way ahead for
Maintenance Management. DMO and Project staff are encouraged to be actively involved in this
quorum to ensure that a ‘top — down’ approach is tabled. The seminar this year will be conducted 19 -
20 Oct, with the Corps Committee meeting and all ranks BBQ on the 18™. The National ARA and AR
Craftsman of the year will also be presented during the seminar.

Maintenance Manager Pre Appointment Seminar

The Land Material Maintenance Support (LMMSR) review being conducted by BRIG Barnett
identified that a number of RAEME ASM believed there was a knowledge deficiency with regard to
implementation strategies in corporate governance procedures (TRF), MMM training in general and
overall situational awareness required of first appointment ASMs. This has led to the implementation
of a DTR-A sponsored pre appointment seminar for most first appointment ASM and other select
RAEME SNCO filling senior maintenance manager positions. The seminar will be run 16-18" Oct,
prior to the Corps seminar. DTR-A will fund selected candidates for travel and incidentals for the
period 15 — 21 Oct 06. It is requested that all candidates identified make themselves available for this
initiative.

Clerk Production Update

SCMA advise the current asset / liability for OPSUP PC is 44 / 61, a delta of 17 positions vacant.
Again, it is suggested that Workshop commanders and ASM check unit SED to ensure that OPSUP
posted into workshop support positions are not defaulting to the QM/RQ. It is anticipated that a
OPSUP PC workbook will be available by the Corps Seminar to allow Workshop Commanders / ASM
to provide a mentoring role to OPSUP posted into your sub — unit / TSP.

Work Value Units

The WVU calculator project being conducted by DSTO is progressing, albeit slowly. The necessity to
use MMM as the base data input has caused some delay in clearly, and accurately, articulating ART
conducted by our tradesmen. This is due to incomplete, or incorrect, data entry in the required fields
on MMM. Eg: line/grade of repair or trade code conducting repairs. From a scientific analysis view,
missing data sets cause that particular repair unusable as a reference.

To assist in the interpretation of missing data sets, a number of SME have been working closely with
DSTO to provide the ‘reality check’ to what may be simple data entry finger faults. This aspect of the
project has highlighted the criticality of accurate and complete data being loaded onto MMM. This
applies across all levels in the maintenance management process, from Project and Fleet Managers, to
the Craftsman on the floor.
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ECN v SED

The DFRT pay case for the nine RAEME Ground Trades is progressing well with the Trade Managers
putting in the hard yards on behalf of the Corps. You may be aware that one of the potential outcomes
of the case is the redesignating of ECN across the trades. ECN 226 may have descriptors from 226-1
up to 22619, depending on whether soldier is ARA or AR, and specialist equipments they are
qualified to maintain. This outcome will require the actual position descriptor on individual SED to be
amended to allow multiple ECN to be employed in that position. ie: WO2 Recovery Mechanic may be
ECN 226-19 (ARA) or 226-18 (AR). This amendment will allow PMKeyS to pay members filling
positions such as CFTS etc.

MMM

A number of pilot MMM courses have been conducted under contract at DMST. These range from the
basic Work Order Admin, through to the ADFLM course. RAEME personnel from Training
Development Group attended these courses and feedback they provided was very positive. With some
minor alterations, these courses may, in future, be linked to the Subject 4 RAEME suite of courses.

Liaison visits by the HOC team have identified confusion regarding when and where FLMS is used.
The HOC, Brigadier McGahey, has the expectation that FLMS is used on a day by day basis within the
unit to allow familiarity and confidence in the system to be raised. If units require more FLMS laptops
or associated CES, demands should be made through the formations to LHQ for on forwarding to
DMST. The HOC is committed to providing the required resources to allow units to conduct best
maintenance practice.

Again, I ask that commanders at all levels pass the Corps newsletter to all of our soldiers.
Arte et Marte

MAJ John Haley, SO2 Corps RAEME
john.haley@defence.gov.au Ph (02) 6055 2193

SO2 Heritage

As we continue to soldier and swing spanners through this
incredibly busy time in order to keep the punch in the Army
fist, you are encouraged wherever possible to capture and
document the events and achievements of RAEME units and
members both overseas and at home. It is an old cliché but it is
true that today’s events will be the history of tomorrow. The
Craftsman magazine is one obvious avenue for pictures and
stories to be captures and told. Where possible (and legal) other
souvenirs and items (such as the embroided RAEME Tri-colour
from AMTG-2) from activities can be sent to the Corps
museum. The RAEME display at the museum includes current
and recent events as well as historical.

Corps Subscriptions
Congratulations to all those members who have jumped on the bandwagon and commenced allotments
or lump sum payment to corps subscriptions. Those of you who have contributed should have received
your unique Corps ‘St Eligius’ medallion. In addition to the full time and part time serving members
there has also been strong support from ex-serving members contributing to corps subscriptions and
receiving the corps medallion. A summary of the Corps Funds financial situation will be provided in
the next Craftsman magazine. Over all the number of subscribers in relation to the numbers within the
corps is still very low (approx 15%). With the right level of support corps funds will be a valuable
resource for members of the corps. The theme of corps funds, opportunities, potential uses and benefits
will be outlined and discussed at the corps seminar and in the next craftsman magazine.

RAEME Corps Newsletter August 2006 (12" Edition)



Craftsman Magazine
The next edition of the Craftsman magazine is fast approaching with submissions due by the end of
September. Now is the time to put pen to paper and dig up photos from unit activities throughout the
year.

Corps Museum

The Corps historical collection on display as part of the Army Museum — Bandiana continues to be
developed thanks to the good work by the museum staff and volunteers and our corps historian COL
Beaton (Colonel Commandant Southern Region). We are constantly in need of exhibits. If any units or
members have any items of interest that they would be happy to give or loan for display at the corps
museum please get in touch.

Corps Port
The 2006 Craftsman Port is being produce by 10 FSB and will be commemorating RAEME on
operations. Keep an eye out for orders via your regional representative.

The 106 Fd Wksp Association recently hosted a very successful Back to the Heartland Reunion held at
the spiritual home of RAEME - Bandiana. The Head of Corps cell in conjunction with ASEME had
much pleasure in hosting a visit to the corps school for over 50 ex serving members during the reunion.

Arte Et Marte
MAJ Graham Anderson, SO2 Heritage.
Graham.anderson@defence.gov.au Ph (02)6055 4308

MESSAGE FROM THE RAEME CORPS WARRANT OFFICER

Well it is August already and another year is nearly gone. It has certainly been a very busy year for the
Corps with members being deployed on operations all over the world. It is heartening for me that
everywhere I go on my travels as the Corps Warrant Officer that you, our members, continue to be
praised for the fantastic job you are doing, no matter whether it be on operations or supporting unit
exercises. This praise is coming from Unit COs and Brigade Commanders who are recognising the
work you are doing and are realising that without RAEME they could not maintain their high tempo
and standards.

Being the Corp Warrant Officer is the most rewarding Extra-Regimental Appointment I have ever had.
So far this year I have had the opportunity to meet and talk to current and past members of the Corps in
Melbourne, Puckapunyal, Adelaide, Townsville, Darwin and here at Bandiana. Despite the current
operational tempo, high workloads and low manning levels in several trades, the RAEME ‘CAN DO’
attitude continues to prevail and this is a credit to you the members of the Corps.

For the WOs and SNCOs out there, your nominations for the RAEME Corps Dinner are required
ASAP, so that we can finalise our planning. This year we are opening the Dinner up to ex-RAEME
WOs and SNCOs (as a trial) to help make up the numbers as we anticipate figures being down because
of Army’s operational commitments. Serving members will be given priority; however you must have
your nominations in by the closing date in order to ensure your position at the Dinner. If you have
discharged this year or intend getting out in the near future and haven’t been farewelled from the Corps
already, send me a short biography of you service history and we will farewell you on the night

One of my duties as the Corps Warrant Officer is to compile the nominations for the Craftsman of the
Year and reading the nominations from each of the regions is a great honour. There has been no
shortage of ASMs and OCs wanting to expel the virtues of their members and get their efforts
recognised by the Corps. This being my first year looking at these applications, I can’t say that I'm
surprised by the quality of the applicants, as I had a number of potential Craftsmen of the year working
with me when I was the ASM at 2 Cav Regt. What it does confirm is that we are an organisation that
attracts great soldiers and first rate operators. Keep up the good work and fly the RAEME flag high
where ever you are.

TRADE MATTERS
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Defence Force Remuneration Tribunal (DFRT) Submission

As 1 said earlier in the year 2006 is a very busy year for the EME Cell at Development Group, ALTC.
We have a number of high profile things on the go at the moment, probably the highest profile being
the RAEME Ground Trades Defence Force Remuneration Tribunal (DFRT) Submission that we are
putting forward on 6/7 December in Canberra. However, before we do that we have the DFRT Site
Visit scheduled for 24/25 October in Darwin. The site visit is our opportunity to show off the RAEME
ground trades to the DFRT and highlight some of the issues we are putting forward in our submission.

I’m not going to go into any detail here about the submission apart from saying that we are confident of
a good result for the RAEME ground trades and hope it results in a restructure that allows us to identify
the differences between ARA and Army Reserve members. When RAEME last went to the DFRT in
1994 ARA and Army Reserve were taken up as one package as the Army had the ‘One Army’
principle where we were not allowed to distinguish between ARA and Army Reserve. What did this
mean? Well Army Reserve members were expected to complete the same training as ARA members.
This did not suit RAEME as most of our courses are longer than the two weeks that Army Reserve
members can dedicate to these courses. It has now been acknowledged that this doesn’t work and we
need to have different courses that allow Army Reserve members to be trained in two week periods. It
has been accepted that these members will not be trained to the same level as ARA members. So if we
have two different skills sets, how do we identify the differences between ARA and Army Reserve?
The answer will be through the new trade structures that we are putting forward where the members
ECN/trade name will indicate the training that members have undertaken. I will not go into too much
detail at the moment, but I will expand during my next RAEME Craftsman article.

Trade Reviews

At the same time that we are doing the DFRT submission, we are also conducting Trade Reviews on
Technician Electrical, Fitter Armament and Artificer Ground trades. The Trade Reviews are done in
order to assess whether these trades are meetings Army’s capability requirements and whether the
training we are delivering at ALTC is allowing these trades to meet Army’s capability requirements. If
you are one of these trades or a Fitter Armament based Artificer Mechanical or Technician Electrical
based Artificer Electronic then you should have received information about the surveys in your Lotus
Notes. It is important that you complete these surveys because they will be used to write the trade
reports for these trades. We will make decisions on where these trades go in the future. If you didn’t
receive a copy of the Survey contact Ms Angela Sturrock by email at angela.sturrock@defence.gov.au

Refrigerant Gases

For those members concerned about the licensing requirements for refrigerant gases and about the fact
that Army has now gone past the original 31 Jul 06 deadline, you need not worry. We have been
granted a further extension. Below is an extract of an email forwarded to Army by the Department of
Environment and Heritage (DEH) that extends our waiver.

Ozone Protection and Synthetic Greenhouse Gas Management Regulations 1995
Refrigeration and Air Conditioning and Fire Protection Licensing

This email is to confirm that the Department of the Environment and Heritage (DEH) is continuing to
negotiate with the Department of Defence on a Memorandum of Understanding to implement the
Refrigeration and Air Conditioning and Fire Protection licensing systems. Whilst negotiations are
ongoing, DEH will take this into account when considering if any action is required under regulations
111, 112, 302 and 303 of the Ozone Protection and Synthetic Greenhouse Gas Management
Regulations 1995.

Army Reserve Conversion and Subject Four Courses

As the WOI1 Trade Manager for RAEME Ground Trades I am well aware of the current issues out
there in Army Reserve Units relating to the lack of Army Reserve conversion courses for Vehicle
Mechanics and Subject Four courses. I am very pleased to say that the Army School of Electrical and
Mechanical Engineering is currently scheduling these courses and they should commence in 2007. As
these are all new courses, the lesson plans, training packages and assessment packages all need to be
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developed prior to delivery and that is the main reason for the delay. So for those frustrated members
out there waiting for these courses, please hang in there.

Arte et Marte
Warrant Officer Class One David Clarke — Corps Warrant Officer
David.Clarkel@defence.gov.au (02) 60554545

MESSAGE FROM CA RAEME, DOCM-A

Greetings from DOCM-A.

The 2007 Posting Planning Cycle is well advanced with the issue of the first round of posting orders
issued on 1 Jul. The DOCM-A selections process had to be revised and adjusted to meet a constantly
changing liability with impacts felt from changes in the authorised establishment of HQ JOC, 2 Div (all
units), LHQ, ADFWC, LWDC, SOD, DSTO and CSIG. Despite the best efforts of DOCM-A many
officers had to be briefed on a number of alternate postings, resulting in considerable frustration for
those officers and their families.

For CAPT and MAJ (our critical ranks) the current asset liability gap is currently 488 and there are 187
CAPT/ MAJ on CFTS (and 15 x WOL1) to close the gap. Interestingly CAPT retention has exceeded
APEP 07 forecasts (just) and MAJ retention has matched forecasts. A number of units are currently
grappling with vacancies driven by the 108 officers currently on individual operational deployments (of
which 96 x LTCOL - LT are without backfill).

DOCM has finished the moratorium period and work is advancing on the second round of officer
posting orders, which will be issued on 15 Sep 06. From 16 Sep 06 the regional lock occurs, where
there will be no changes to officer posted locations, however there may be movement between units
that are in the same location. The regional lock in is a process that allows families to plan appropriately
for 2007.

As a reminder, the time is fast approaching for the submission of PAR’s. PAR’s for Majors being
considered for ACSC are due to DOCM by 1 Sept 06. It is important that the PAR’s are received by
DOCM at the correct time as these form the one of the critical elements of the PAC submissions. One
of the other key aspects of an officer’s appearance at the PAC is your AIRN status. The advice from
DOCM is that you should now attempt to clear your AIRN requirements out until the end of 2006 so
that it enhances your prospects of a PAC clearance.

One of the key sources of frustration of officers is the completion of courses. The schedule of courses
until the end of 2008 is available on PMKeys. Units are encouraged to nominate their officers for these
courses to minimise the impact of courses on unit activitiecs. RAEME is currently experiencing a
bottleneck in available positions on the LOBC. At the moment there is approximately a six-month wait
for the LOBC, which is causing a great deal of concern and frustration across a number of levels.
ALTC, DOCM and HA TC-A have all been working hard to find a solution to this important problem
and your patience has been appreciated.

Arte et Marte
Major Mick Millar, CA RAEME
Michael Millar/DRNEX@DRNExchange (02) 626 55777

RAEME OR Vacancies@ 30 June 2006
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RAEME OR VACANCIES as at 30 Jun 06

Ground Trades
ECN | SGT | CPL LCPL CFN Total
146 12 48 15 42 117
226 9 3 12 24
229 10 40 4 75 129
235 2 1 5 8
418 1 18 7 42 68
421 5 26 8 35 74
420
RAEME ORs IN TRAINING \

ECN ITT oJT Total

146 67 31 98

226 8 8

229 120 88 208

418 46 21 67

421 16 21 37

418

RAEME OR VACANCIES as at 30 Jun 06

Aircraft Trades

ECN | SGT | CPL | LCPL | CFN | Total
153 6 6
154 1 6 1 1 9
411 10 12 5 11 38
412 4 6 6 23 39
92
ECN ITT | OJT Total
153 2 4 6
154 3 2 5
411 37 77 114
412 21 35 56
181
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2006 TTMO CONTACT DETAILS

Townsville

WO?2 Julie Fedorniak &
SGT Stephen Giles
TTMO Townsville

C/- LWC (NQ)
Lavarack Barracks
TOWNSVILLE

QLD 4813

Ph: (07) 4771 1305
Fax: (07) 4771 7434
Mob: 0408 295 011

Sydney

WO2 Wes Rickard &
SGT Michael Fernandez
TTMO Sydney

C/- LWC (NSW)

Steele Barracks
MOOREBANK

NSW 2170

Ph: (02) 8782 4301
Fax: (02) 9601 3767
Mob: 0421 619 642

Brisbane
WO2 Stan Woods &

SGT David Furness
TTMO Brisbane

RAEME Corps Newsletter

C/- LWC (SQ)
Gallipoli Barracks
ENOGGERA
QLD 4052

Ph: (07) 3332 4292

Fax: (07) 3332 4295
Mob: 0408 450 984

Darwin

WO?2 Peter Hill &

SGT Terry Nieuwenhout
TTMO Darwin

C/- LWC (NT)
Robertson Barracks

PALMERSTON

NT 0830

Ph: (08) 8935 3104
Fax: (08) 8935 3209

Mob: 0419 143 932
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RAEME CORPS REGIONAL REPRESENTATIVES 2006

F Appointment Rank Name Corps Region Phone
o Appointment
r
m
a
ti
o
n
L [SO1 TRF LTCOL |Loughrey Kevin Land HQ, Victoria  |[NSW 02
H Barracks, 93393123
Q Paddington, NSW
D|CA - RAEME MAJ Millar Michael |Russell Offices, ACT 02
O Russell, ACT 2600 62655777
C
M
A
1|0C FD WKSP MAJ Archer Nathan |Robertson Bks, Northern 08
C Palmerston, NT Region 89859301
S
S
B
3|0C FD WKSP MAJ JenkinsonScott Lavarack Bks, North 07
C Townsville, QLD Queensland 47717678
S
S
B
710C FD WKSP MAJ Gloster |Warrick |Gallipoli Bks, South East QId |07
C Enoggera, QLD 33327645
S
S
B
1|BC SPT BTY MAJ Dubsky |Karel HQ BTY, Woodside |Central Region |08
6 Army Barracks, (SA) 83890290
A Woodside, SA
D
R
E
G
T
D[SO1 TRF LTCOL |Buldo Michael |Defence Plaza, Southern 03
T [Implementation Melbourne, VIC Region 92823074
R
A
A[CO LTCOL |Borg Tony Oakey Army Airfield, [Darling Downs |07
v Oakey, QLD 46917600
n
S
u
p
t
G
p
W
k
s
p
9
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9|S|OPS RESEARCH |CAPT |Whelan |Dale Swanbourne Western Region|08
A Barracks, 92856681
S Swanbourne, WA
R
10
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RAEME CORPS SEMINAR 19 - 20 OCT 2006

OFFICER / WO&SNCO DINNER

Nomination Form

Surname: Initials:
First Name: Rank:
PMKeys Number:

Unit:

Unit Address:

Contact Number:

Email Address:

Attending Seminar 19 - 20 Oct 06:
$10 per head YES NO

Attending All ranks Barbecue / YES NO
18 Oct 06

Attending Officer Dinner 19 Oct 06 YES NO
$50 per head

Attending WO/SNCO Dinner 20 Oct 06 YES NO
$50 per head

Payment for the seminar and dinner is to be finalised in order to secure your
attendance at the seminar and/or dinner.

Cheque/money order/cash/other/ payment of is attached / Following
(cheques payable to RAEME Corps Funds)

Signed:

Date:

Forward to: MAJ Graham Anderson, SO2 Heritage — RAEME, HOC Cell, ALTC, Latchford Barracks,
MILPO BANDIANA, Vic, 3694. Ph: (02) 6055 4308, Fax: (02) 6055 2436, email:
graham.anderson@defence.gov.au

Note: Accommodation is a member’s responsibility. Service accommodation can be
booked via Bandiana Accommodation cell (Reservation number 135400) Ph: (02)
6055 4398, fax: (02) 6055 2964

11
RAEME Corps Newsletter August 2006 (12" Edition)



RAEME Prince Philip Banner Miniature 2"! Release (Final Release)
Order Form

Surname: First Name:

Rank: PMKeys Number:

Unit: Appointment:

Address:

(Postal Postcode:
address for

miniature)

Contact Number: ( ) /

Email Address:

Number of Miniatures @$190:

Total Cost: $

Payment enclosed of: $ Paid by: (Method)
Cheque/Money Order to:RAEME Corps Fund, or
Direct Deposit to:

DEFCREDIT,

Membership Name: RAEME Corps Fund
Membership Number: 11832

BSB Number:803 205

Account Number:20509705

Signature: Date: ‘

Limited production numbered series @.$790.

Order forms (complete with payment) to be sent to:
MAJOR Graham Anderson, SO2 Heritage — RAEME, Head of Corps Cell, Latchford Barracks,
MILPO BANDIANA, Vic, 3694. email: graham.anderson@defence.gov.au. Ph: (02) 6055 4308, Fax:
(02) 6055 2436

12
RAEME Corps Newsletter August 2006 (12" Edition)



RAEME Corps Subscriptions Form

Corps Subscriptions Contribution Rates:
Rank (retirement rank) | Fortnightly Allotment | Lump Payment
CFN - SGT $1.00 $26.00
WO2 — CAPT $1.50 $39.00
MAJ + $2.00 $52.00
Methods of Contributions:
1. Allotment from pay (for serving ARA members) Allotment is the Preferred Method
*  Allotment to be made to RAEME Corps Fund Non-BSB Allottee number 460 via your pay
rep/clerk.
2. Annual lump-sum payment - made out to RAEME Corps funds

e P’mt fwd to: SO2 Corps — RAEME, HOC Cell, Latchford Bks, BANDIANA, Vic, 3694

3. Direct deposit / funds transfer to RAEME Corps Funds DEFCREDIT account

e DEFCREDIT

« BSB: 803205

e Account Name: RAEME Corps Fund
¢ Membership Number: 11832

e Account Number: 20509705

Each contributor to Corps Subscriptions will receive a uniquely numbered Corps Membership
Medallion. The membership medallion is designed on the St Eligius (Corps Patron Saint) coin.

Regardless of which method of contribution is chosen it is requested that this subscription form be
completed and forward to SO2 Corps RAEME to ensure we have your correct contact details to enable

us to send you your Corps Medallion.

RAEME CORPS SUBSCRIPT]

[ONS CONTRIBUTIONS

Name:

Initials:

\ Rank:

PMKEYS Number:*

Appointment:*

Unit:*

Address:

Suburb: \ State:

\ Postcode:

EMAIL:

Method of Payment:

Amount of Contribution: $

Forward this form to:

MAJ G.M. Anderson

SO2 Heritge - RAEME

Latchford Barracks,

BANDIANA, Vic, 3688

Email: graham.anderson@defence.gov.au
Fax: (02) 6055 2436

Ph: (02) 6055 4308

(*: If Applicable)

RAEME Corps Newsletter
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The 2000 Craftsman Por

SPONSORED BY 10 FORCE SUPPORT BATTALION
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RAEME Corps Port Points of Contact

Sydney -.

WO1 Richard Gladdish
Ph: (02) 9349-0490
Fax: (02) 9349-0323
Mob: 0428 115 246

South Aust -

SGT Steve Maher.
Tel: (08) 8305 7026
Fax: (08) 8305 7027

Townsville -

WO2 Jason Ballard.
Ph: (07) 4771 8727

Fax: (07) 4771 8725
Mob: 0408 703092

Perth -

WO2 Craig Lindsay
Ph: (08) 9377 8208

Fax: (08) 9377 8238
Mob: 0412 846218

The Pilbara Regt -
CPL Chris Dare or SGT Darren Heaven

Oakey -.

WO1 Gary Watson
PH: (07) 4691 7401
FAX: (07) 4691 7410
MOB: 0401 598 134

RAAF Wagga Wagga -
SGT Stanley Cook (Please incl' ARTC)

Puckapunyal -

SGT Andrew Boardman.
Tel: 03 5735 6315

Fax: 03 5735 6308

Mob: 0417 771 773

Melbourne - TBA

Darwin -

LT Yong Yi

Tel: (08) 892 51311
Fax (08) 892 51316

Brisbane -
W02 Shane White.

Ph 08 ) 9144 0471
(08) 9144 0431

RAEME Corps Newsletter
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